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It never ceases to amaze me what can result from differ-
ent departments at Sidney Health Center working together.  
The Foundation for Community Care awarded Extended 
Care with a generous grant to remodel the 4 bathing rooms 
that provide the residents with not only a basic need, but 
a therapeutic experience as well. The Board was given a 
tour of the facility to provide them with an overview of all the 
opportunities existing at Extended Care. The new bathing 
whirlpool tubs that were purchased with the grant funds will 
be installed in mid-March giving the residents a more “spa 
like” experience.  Gina Heckey, Executive Director at the 
Foundation for Community Care, also contacted me in late 
August to let me know that the Extended Care would be the 
beneficiary of proceeds from one of the Live Auction items 
at the Wine & Food Festival. We couldn’t have been more 
excited as these additional funds will help add features to the 
remodeling project such as radiant heaters above the tubs.

Gina and her staff worked diligently to secure a piece of 
art that would inspire bidding during the Live Auction por-
tion at the Wine & Food Festival to benefit Extended Care.  
Margaret Bradley, Board Chair, stepped up to donate her vin-
tage bicycle that fit the theme of the auction. Of course, we 
were flattered that the Foundation for Community Care and 
Margaret Bradley wanted to help raise funds and awareness 
for the needs of Extended Care.  When it was all said and 
done, that one piece of art brought $1,300.  

So it was not really a surprise that I was invited to the 
Foundation’s November Board meeting.  I was told to be 
prepared for a presentation, which I was fully aware would be 
the $1,300 proceeds from the Wine & Food Festival.  I was 
not prepared for what happened next.  Margaret Bradley, 
Foundation for Community Care Board Chair, shared an 
inspirational story of a long journey a group of community 
members made to make improvements for area farmers. 
During which she presented a check to Extended Care from 

the West Crane Irrigation District Project in the amount of 
$12,750! You can imagine the confusion and elation that cov-
ered my face telling all that this was certainly not what I had 
prepared myself for in receiving a generous gift.

The gift was made in honor of Leonard Odenbach, a founder 
and longtime supporter of the Project, and in memory of Jean 
Odenbach, his loving wife who had recently passed away 
while living at Extended Care. It has been said that it takes 
a community to care for a community and that is what the 
members of the West Crane Irrigation District Project have 
done. The funds will be used to complete the transforma-
tion of a room that was previously home to many varieties 
of birds and fondly referred to as the “bird room”. It will be 
remodeled to reflect what would be considered a home 
library complete with various resource materials on an array 
of topics including Alzheimer’s, dementia, and many other 
related areas. The library will function for use as a private 
space for families and residents to gather, read, play games, 
watch movies, skype with friends and family members living 
afar, and research through the use of a new computer and 
resource materials.  It will also be available to staff and the 
community who might be in search of answers and informa-
tion on the aging process. The community has evolved and 
so must our ability to serve the needs of the residents. The 
Team at Extended Care is committed and strives to deliver 
our mission of assisting those we serve reach their highest 
level of health and wellbeing. It is a welcomed event when a 
community gesture supports this mission.

SURPRISE! 
By Marlys Anvik
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Community Care

Mission
	 The mission of the Foundation for Community 

Care is to help ensure the continuance and 
quality of local healthcare services.

Board of Directors
	 Chair - Margaret Bradley - Sidney, MT
	 Vice Chair - Jeff Aisenbrey – Sidney, MT
	 Treasurer - Cami Skinner – Sidney, MT
	 Paula Bostrom - Sidney, MT
	 Larry Christensen - Sidney, MT
	 John Dynneson - Sidney, MT
	 Kristan Haugen - Alexander, ND
	 Doug Hettich - Sidney, MT
	 Dana Jonsson - Savage, MT
	 Duane Mitchell - Sidney, MT
	 Lorilee Norby - Sidney, MT
	 Larry Riggs - Sidney, MT
	 Jim Steinbeisser - Sidney, MT
	 Mark Tombre - Savage, MT
	 Lana Watson - Sidney, MT
	 Rosemary Weber - Fairveiw, MT
	 David Williams - Sidney, MT

Emeritus Board of Directors 	 	
	 Bud Groskinsky 
	 Leonard Odenbach

Staff
	 Gina Heckey – Executive Director
	 Melissa Boyer – Planned Giving Officer 
	 Dain Earwood – Community Engagement 

Coordinator
	 Lori Wilhelm – Fundraising Assistant

Contact Information
	 221 2nd St. NW • Sidney, MT 59270
	 Phone: 406-488-2273
	 Fax: 406-488-2279
	 gheckey@foundationforcommunitycare.org   
  www.foundationforcommunitycare.org

Social Media

Foundation for Community Care

EVENTS
March:
	 Grant & Scholarship Application Period Begins
	 30th – National Doctor’s Day

April: 	  	
	 9th – Apron Fashion Show to benefit the Lodge Kitchen 

Fund
	 22nd – Bra Auction to benefit the Cancer Coalition 
	 29th – Grants & Scholarship Applications Due

May:		
	 May-ke A Pledge Campaign at Sidney Health Center
	 3rd – Stockman Bank Hard Hat Tour
	 20th – Josh King Memorial Scavenger Hunt 
		    to benefit Ambulance Education
	 30th – Memorial Day
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Visit our website for more information 
about these and other upcoming events:

www.foundationforcommunitycare.org

OUR LEADERS

http://facebook.com/foundation4communitycare



A Way To Simply Say Thank You

Thank You for your support

It may have been your emergency room doctor, or your family physician who helped you 
through a trauma or illness.  In our community, many times these care givers treat us more 
like old friends than hospital patients.  Here’s your opportunity to express your gratitude for 
their caring words and healing actions.

National Doctors’ Day is March 30th and the Foundation for Community Care would like to 
invite you to thank a doctor who has made a difference in your life.  Simply fill out the form 
at the bottom of this page and the Foundation will send a card on your behalf to the doctor 
you want to recognize for their excellence.

If you decide to make a contribution in their honor, please know that it will pave the way for 
health and hope and will benefit others in need.  If you are unable to donate at this time, 
the Foundation for Community Care would still love to forward your words of thanks on to 
your amazing doctors.

Enclosed is my gift of $________________________

Please Thank Dr.:_____________________________

Name:_____________________________________

Address:_ __________________________________

City:_____________________  	 ST:_ _____________

Zip:______________ 	 Phone:___________________

Email:_____________________________________

Please use this space to write to the doctor who has inspired your thankful words.

______________________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________

Contributions can be mailed to: Foundation for Community Care • 221 2nd St. NW • Sidney, MT 59270



Stockman Bank, in conjunction with the Foundation for 
Community Care, is offering a limited, exclusive night at 
their eagerly anticipated location opening in Sidney!

A $100 donation to the Foundation’s endowment fund 
will secure your spot in a tour of the up-scale facility in 
early summer, prior to the public opening, led by Bank 
President, Garth Kallevig.  In addition to appetizers and 
beverages, your reservation will also allow you access 
to Sidney’s newest state-of-the art banking facility.    

Reservations will begin in May.  Due to the amount 
of space during ongoing construction, ticket sales 
will be limited.  All participants must be at least 21.  
Reservations will be taken on a first come basis, 
don’t delay!!

Purchase tickets at the Foundation for Community Care 
at 221 2nd Street NW, Sidney, MT 59270, or call Gina 
at 406.488.2273.

Many legends claim the naming of this deli-
cate, yet beautiful flower.  But all the tales 
converge with the power and memory of 
love.  When these seeds grow and bloom, we 
remember those whom we’ve lost but whose 
love still remains. 

If there is someone you would like to honor or 
remember this year during Memorial Day, con-
sider honoring that person through a gift to the 
Foundation for Community Care. Your gift 
will truly make a difference where it matters the 
most - right here at home.

To thank you for your gift, we are happy to 
send a special Memorial Day card, along with 
a gift of Forget-Me-Not seeds, to whomever 
you specify when you give a gift.

Most importantly, you can thoughtfully express 
your sentiments to a friend or family member 
who has lost a loved one, especially during this 
time of year set aside for honoring and remem-
bering our loved ones.  

A donation to local healthcare is a lasting way 
to remember someone special.  Your past 
kindness and 
generosity continues to have a positive impact 
on the health of our community and our quality 
of life.  

Please consider honoring your loved ones by 
using the enclosed envelope for your contribu-
tion to the Foundation for Community Care.

EVENTS
The Legend of the “Forget-Me-Not”

 

 
 

 

 



The Foundation for Community Care, Richland County 
Ambulance Service, and the family of Josh King have 
joined forces to celebrate Josh King’s life and life’s 
mission:  providing the highest quality emergency care 
available to those who need it.  

Josh, known for his good nature and loving 
personality, was also a strong supporter and advocate 
for Emergency Services.  Shortly after he passed, 
Josh’s family and friends set up a fund for memorial 
donations at the Foundation for Community Care, and 
the Ambulance Education fund was born.  Gifts have 
been made in his memory for more than three years.  
In 2015, the King family decided to create a scholarship 
fund for people seeking an advanced 
paramedic certification.  

Judy Albin, Josh’s mother, added “Creating the 
Ambulance Education fund is one way our family can 
keep Josh’s spirit around us.  He would have wanted 
others with a desire to get involved in Emergency 
Services to have access to resources to make their 
dreams a reality.” 

In May, 2016, the first fundraiser for Ambulance 
Education will take place, when individuals and teams 
compete for prizes and bragging rights in a county 
wide scavenger hunt.  Participants will be given a list of 
objects, events, fundraising ideas and tasks to complete 
around local businesses.  Judges will be on hand to 
determine the winning individual or team.  

To participate, cost is $25 per person or $100 for a team 
of five.  Each scavenger receives a free t-shirt and other 
items, as well as the opportunity to win cash prizes for 
highest scores.  Look forward to more information on 
the Foundation website and Facebook in April!!

Josh King Memorial Scavenger Hunt

SAVE THE DATE!
>>>Saturday, May 14

 

 Trust me… 
I’m practically  

a doctor... 

Mark Your
Calendar! 
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 11th Annual
Show Your

Support
for Cancer Care
Services in the

MonDak Region!

Friday, April 22, 2016
Richland County Fair Event Center 

Located at the Fairgrounds in Sidney, MT
Registration 6-7 PM • Live Auction 7-9 PM  

LIVE AUCTION by RK Auctioneer Service
DJ Music following the Auction

Proceeds will Benefit the Local Cancer Coalition Relief Fund

SILENT & LIVE AUCTION • APPETIZERS  •  DJ MUSIC

For additional information,
contact the

Richland County Health Dept.
Phone:  406-433-2207



1st Choice Collision Center
A2Z Construction & 
	 Handyman Services, LLC
Action Auto
Callie Adams
Jon & Lisa Aisenbrey
Jeff Aisenbrey
Judy Albin
Richard & Christy Albin
Marci Albin
Marian Albrecht
Allied Investment Advisors, 

LLC
John & Peggy Aman
American Land Development 

Corp
Ameriprise Financial - 
	 Consilium Weatlh Group
Ed Amestoy
Elaine Amestoy
Jamie Amunrud
Leesa Anderson
Rosa Anderson
Viola Anderson
Warren Anderson
Curtis & Erin Anderson
Bonnie Anderson
Sharwynn Anderson
Connie Angel
Mary Jane & Terry Anvik
Sonny & Donna Anvik
Marlys Anvik
Sonny Anvik
Caron Ard
Greg & LaMae Arneson
Associated Student Body of 

Sidney Public Schools
Tami & Ken Avison
B & B Builders, Inc.
B & B Steel Buildings LLC
Backes Family Irrevocable 

Trust
Don & Barb Badt
Cory & Keziah Baisch
Brad & Monica Baisch
Brad Baisch
Jacquelyn Baltrusch
Ron & Vernette Barone
Basin Electric
Basin Precast
Jim & Cathy Basta
Jerry & Jolene Baxter
Beagle Properties, Inc.
Sonja Beck
Bob & Joan Bell
Dr. Brett & Daniela Bennion
Thomas & Teresa Benson
Darci Benton
Dr. Edward & Lila Bergin
Randy & Libby Berndt
Gordon Berndt
Tracy Berry
Best Western Golden Prairie 

Inn & Suites

Lynn & Kristine Beyerle
Duane & Karen Bieber
Harlow & AnnaBelle Bieber
Big Sky Siding & Windows
Maynard & Sandi Bills
Wally & Marlys Binder
Jason Bird
Joe & Tanya Bjork
Blue Cross Blue Shield of MT
Blue Rock Beverage Co.
Blue Rock Distributing 

Company
Blue Water Drug Collection, 

Inc.
Larry & Brenda Bond
Keith & Paula Bostrom
Jeff & Deb Bouchard
Brent & Brenda Bowlds
Justin & Melissa Boyer
Bruce Boyer
Charles & Mavis Boyer
Patti Boyer
BPOE Sidney Lodge #1782
Gordon & Margaret Bradley
Gary & Barb Breitling
Brenner, Averett & Co., P.C.
Dakota Brewer
Mark & Julie Brodhead
Jason Brothen
Craig Brown
Alan & Kathleen Browne
Bill & Darlene Brunner
Brunsvold Trucking, Inc.
Becky Buckley
Pam Burman
Judd Burman
Bob & Valerie Burnison
Gerald & Harriet Butner
Dennis Buxbaum
Eddie Buxbaum
Jessica Buxbaum
Rebecca Buxcel
Leroy & Irene Byrd
Jerry & Carol Callen
Ainee Calumba
Garey & Karen Candee
Bob Candee
Darrbie Carda
Duane & Judy Carda
Rory & Mary Beth Carda
Harold & Kay Carda
Andy Carda
Jim & Theresa Carda
Derek & Nicole Carda
Caring Corner Gift Shop
Raymond Carlson
Barry & Jill Carpenter
Bernard & Helena Cassidy
Sharon Cayko
Todd & Patti Cayko
Tim & Rhonda Cayko
Richard & Catherine Cayko
Jeri Chapman
Checkers, Inc.

Katherine Choate
Cindy Christensen
Dora Christensen
Larry & Tami Christensen
David & Sandy Christensen
Carol W. Christensen 
Lisa Christensen
CHS Farmers Elevator
Bill & Linda Clark
Kevin & Camille Clausen
Eric Clemensen
CM Built Doors, Inc
Jeffrey & Debbie Compton
Rhonda Conlin
Harlan & Judy Conradsen
Alicia R. Conradsen 
Con’s Weed Control Service
Rick & Luann Cooley
Ryan Cooper
Joe & Sheila Couture
Sheila Couture
Cowboy Crane Service LLC
Dana & Kay Crosby
Custom Ink LLC
Ashley Dagenhart
Susan Dahl
Richard & Pam Dahl
Duane & Janine Danielson
Janie Darby
Virginia Dardis
Kirby & Julie Dasinger
Tori Davis
Dayton Foundation
DBA Nuverra Environmental 

Solutions
DCI Credit Services, Inc.
Kaci Dean
Mark & Christie Delaney
Max & Karen DeMary
Jason & Kelly Deming
Paul & Tracy Denowh
Norma DeVries
District II Drug & Alcohol
Christina Dodds
Jeanette Dominguez
Jenna Donahue
Doorbustin’ Portables & 

Septic Service, LLC
Michelle Dora
Scott & Jennifer Doty
Loretta Dowse
Dennis & Janet Duda
Jon Dunbar
Bob & Jackie Duncan
Bobbi Dunn
Jessica Dunn
Lindsey Dynneson
John & Nancy Dynneson
Keith & Tammy Dynneson
Eagle Country Ford
Dave Earwood
Dain Earwood
Edward Jones - Enid Huotari
Edward Jones - Jerry Hughes

Edward Jones - Nick Lonski
Electricland Radio Shack
Elk River Printing
Daren & Erin Ellingson
Maggie Emly
Monty & Jolene Erickson
Peggy Errecart
Jace & Serina Everett
Thomas Facey
Fairview Ministerial
Fairview Schools
Bill & Sarah Farrow
Aaron & Elaine Fields
Cody & Brenda Filler
Dorothy Fink
Bob Fink
Gloria Fisher
Michael & Marlene Fisher
Rick & Lynda Forcella
Forthcoming Returns, LLC
Richard & Catherine Foster
Jamison & Lisa Fox
Brenda Frank
Donny & Michelle Frank
Leon & Susan Frantzick
Raymond & Ann Franz
Franz Construction
Peggy Franzen
Wendy Frisk
Delores Frison
Frontier Heating, 
	 Refrigeration & AC
Jay Fugate
Gary & Beatty Fuhrmann
Kay Fulkerson
Fulkerson Funeral Home, Inc.
Russ & Deb Fullmer
John Gable
Elda Gabrielson
Donald & Patricia Gallegos
Margarita Galvan
David & Tracy Garland
Larry & Kathy Garman
Colin & Sue Gartner
Megan Garza
Henry & Cheryl Garza
Ronald Gebhardt
Heather Glomb
Joseph Glueckert
Darrell & Doris Goebel
Dalton Golubski
Tod & Susan Gorder
Ervin Goss
Dan Goss
Jim & Julie Goss
Richard & Renee Goss
Laura Graham
Monroe & Clemencia Grams
Steve & Denise Greenwood
Bud & Anne Groskinsky
Victor & Twyla Gustafson
Viola Gustafson
Mary Jane Gustafson
Harold Haffner

Rod & Tracy Hagen
Mark & Cindy Halvorson
Haans Halvorson
Kirby & Melissa Halvorson
Tom & Marilyn Halvorson
Rachel Hampton-Cape
Iona Hansen
Meaghan Hanson
Rick & Darci Haraldson
Janet Haralson
Rance & Colleen Haralson
Lee & Jan Harris
Dave & Kathleen Harris
Jaime Harrison
Carter & Lori Hasselstrom
Perry & Kristi Hatter
Mark Hauge
Lane & Kristan Haugen
Shelly & Leslie Haugen
Larry & Wendy Haugen
Kristin Haugen
Jackie Hay
HealthWorks
Steven Heath
Barry & Gina Heckey
Tom & Nancy Hedegaard
Larry Hekkel
Brian & Judy Held
Jill Hellyer Clark
Francis & Kathy Helmuth
Bill & Annette Henderson
Nate Herbel
Dolores Herbert
Craig & Doreen Herbert
Don & Sharon Hergenrider
Josh Herman Herman
Gilbert & Linda Hernandez
Robert & Robin Hernandez
Joyce Hernandez
Doug & Kris Hettich
Justin & Julia Hill
Alton & Harriet Hillesland
Avice Hoff
Ken & Emily Hoff
Cindy Irigoin
Carla Houchen
Jerry & Shannon Hughes
Russ & Enid Huotari
Dale & Babe Hurley
Darlene Hurley
Ronnie & Edwina Hurley
Hurley Enterprises, Inc
Kaci Hutzenbiler
Interstate Engineering
Linda Iversen
Louise Iversen
Mark Iversen Iversen
J & L Fencing & Pit Liners
Mike Janeway
Kathy Jensen
Ron Jensen
Jeremey & Marce Jensen
Michael & Sandie Jepsen
Jitterbugs Preschool & 

Daycare Center
John & Nancy Ross 
	 Charitable Foundation
John L. & Marilyn Olson 

Foundation
John Stockhill Jewelers
Mary Johnson
Randy & Kelly Johnson
Darwin & Dorothy Johnson
Scott & Kay Johnson
Hubert Johnson
Paul & Barbara Johnson
Mary Jeane Johnson
Daniel & Sheri Johnson
Monica Johnson
Marthea Johnson
Jim & Juanita Johnson
J. Harry & Donna Johnson
Kelly & Randy Johnson
Jim Johnson
Donald & Deeann Johnson
Steven & Dana Johnson
Johnson Hardware & 
	 Furniture Co.
John & Lois Jones
Krissa Jones
Eric Jones
Char Jonsson
Wally & Joyce Jungels
K.J. Farm
Kasey & Jenna Kagen
Madison Kapp
Kyle Kavanagh
K-B Services
Patricia Keithley
Kelly & Nicole Keysor
Louie & Anne Kimbrell
Bo & Debbra Kindopp
Justin & Katharine King
Lori Kirby
Kenny & Marion Kittleson
Sandi Kittleson
Kiwanis Youth Fund
Tim & Kim Klasna
Greg & Linda Kleinjan
Elizabeth Kleinke
Jeremy & Trisha Klempel
Caroline Kling
Liz Klinke
Jim & Marilynn Knapp
Ken & Kathy Koffler
Ron & Peggy Kopp
Emmarie Koppinger
Kormanagement Services
Sue Kortes
Scott Koterba
Brenda Kringen
Suzie Kringen
Nikki Kringen
Peter Kringen
Kringen Construction, Inc.
Lynn & Linda LaBatte
Erik & Blinda Larsen
Viviana Larson

OUR SUPPORTERS
Supporters of the Foundation for Community Care are ages 10-100 and believe in our mission 
through volunteerism, monetary gifts, events, serving on our board of directors, and legacy gifts.    

We are very grateful to the following donors for their gifts, which were received from July 1, 2015 
through December 31, 2015. 



Tim & Brenda Larson
Leah Larson
Merlyn & Jen Larson
Larry & Winifred Larson
Jerry & Judy Lassey
David & Tracy Lawrance
L-C Anvik, Inc.
Eric & Lynette Leininger
Jeremy & Rachel Leininger
Selma Levno
Bill Lewis
Shawn & Yvette Lien
Keith & Brenda Lindberg
Stan Lindblom
Colin & Theresa Livers
Ellen Lorenz
Tom & Marilynn Lorenz
Harold Lorenz
Lower Yellowstone Rural 

Electric Association Inc.
Katelyn Lumpkins
Colleen Luna
Sandee Lundby
Duane & Barb Lundemo
Keli Luttrell
M. Kittleson & Company
Pete & Shirley Maltese
Rhonda Marquez-Ruiz
Paul & Jan Martineau
Michael & Janette McCollum
Kati McCoy
Josh McGahan
Stephanie McGahan
Al McGahan
Vince & Pam McGlothlin
Joe & Sarah McKinley
David McMillen
Jerry & Leslie McMillen
Sara McMillen
Laura McMullin
Walt & Karen McNutt
Brian McNutt
Dave & Diana Meehan
John & Jen Mercer
Matthew & Jennifer Mettler
Mid-Rivers Telephone Coop. 

Inc.
Lee & Jill Miller
Leo & Shirley Miller
Gary & Jayne Miller
Denise Miller
James & Sandra Miller
Wanda Miller
James & Rebecca Miller
Greg & Linette Miller
Bonnie Milne
Larry & Beth Mindt
Lynette Mitchell
Duane & Sherry Mitchell
Dan & Beth Mocko
Lou Mohl
Mike Mohl
Montana MAADAC
Luke Montgomery
Bob & Tina Montgomery
Sean Montgomery
Joshua & Hailee Moore
Jennifer Moore
Arlen & Jackie Moran
Paul Morasko
Norman Mueller
Erica Mueller
Bert Muller
Jim & Doris Mullin
Karen Munoz
Nabors Drilling
Bill & Trish Neiss
Dennis & Karen Nelson
Joan Nelson
Mark & Jo Marie Nelson
Keith & Donna Nelson
Zach & Stacey Netz

Janice Norby
Jeremy & Lorilee Norby
Fred & Barbara Nuenighoff
Nursing Staff
Nancy Obergfell
Joann Obergfell
Diana O’Connor
Leonard Odenbach
Lynell Odenbach
Lois Olsen
Mark & Marilyn Olson
Joan Olson
John & Marilyn Olson
Marilyn J. Olson
Jim Olson
Eric & Karen Beenken
Olson Roustabout Inc.
Mo O’Mara
Kelly O’Neal, MD
Clarice Opsta
Susan Osborne
Keith & Bonnie Osborne
Steve & June Paladichuk
Darcy Panasuk
Panasuk Law Office
Papercrafting Pals
Jamie Parker
Kyle Parks
Carroll & Linda Paulson
Charley Pelvit
Ed & Barbara Pepos
Robert & Lynde Petersen
Travis Peterson
Patty Petrik
Donnie Petty
Mary Pfau
Amanda Piatte
Picture Perfect Photography
Edward Pierce, MD PC
Alan & Peggy Pillman
Gary Poff
Bing & Evelyn Poff
Vanessa Pooch
Linda Posivio
Lee & Jacquie Pourroy
Denise Prevette
Sheelah Prevost
Deb Prevost
Don & Julie Prevost
Tyrel & Trista Prewitt
Prewitt & Company, LLC
Prewitt Land & Livestock
Craig & Anita Price
Dick & Debbi Propp
Jami Propp
Ted & Peggy Purdy
Megan Quale
Tammy Quilling
Tyler & Kris Radke
Randy & Suzann Radke
Gordy & Margene Rambur
Jerry & Patricia Rau
Betty Rauschendorfer
Real Trucking Inc.
Jerry Redlin
Dean & Rita Rehbein
Jason & Dawn Rehbein
Jennifer & Wayne Reid
Loren & Tami Reidle
Nina Reidle
David & Becky Reidle
Barbara Reidle
Derald & Vivian Reno
Josh Reynolds
Reynolds Warehouse 

Grocery
Rhodes Welding
David & Linda Rice
Park & Rayna Rice
Richard L. Fink, D.M.D.
Richey High School
Richland Aviation, Inc.

Richland County Health 
Department

Richland Federal Credit 
Union

Richland Pump & Supply
Richard & Virginia Riedmann
Larry & Arlene Riggs
Dale & Kim Roberts
Brittney Rogers
LaVonne Roland
Sharri Rollins
Debbie Romero
Jennifer Roth
Kevin & Sharon Roth
Donna Rudiger
Sharyl Saalfeld
Rick & Denise Sandau
Pat Sather
Savage School Volleyball 

Team
Tom & Anita Scheetz
Gary & Laura Schieber
Karen Schledewitz
Swede & Dolly Schlenz
Dennis & Karen Schmierer
Chris & Tonya Schoepp
Kristy Schumacher
Dan & Deniece Schwab
Timothy & Anya Schwarz
Margaret Seitz
John & Tanya Seitz
Seitz Insurance Agency
Mariah Selensky
Janet Sergent
Chris & Linda Severson
Terry Shannon
Dick Shannon
John & Sammie Sharp
Sidney Country Club
Sidney Health Center
Sidney Health Center 

Employees
Sidney High School
Sidney Livestock Market 

Center, LLC.
Sidney Middle School
Sidney Paint and Glass
Sidney Rental
Sidney Sugars, Inc.
Fred & Dee Ann Sifuentes
Gloria Sifuentes
Edward & Debbie Simmons

Ken & Linda Simonsen
Cindy Singer
Jay & LaVonne Sissel
Jon & Cami Skinner
Dennis & Marleen Skorpil
SM Energy
Craig Smart
Ryann Smelser
Robert & Kathie Smith
Tim & Marge Sorensen
Tim & Wanda Spaabeck
Dale & Tammy Sponheim
St. Catherine’s Church
Marvin & Elaine Stedman
Mark & Cheryl Steffan
Eldon Steffens
Ron Steffens
Larry & Christy Steinbeisser
Johnny & Rita Steinbeisser
Don & Lia Steinbeisser
Craig & Karen Steinbeisser
Joe & Mary Ann Steinbeisser
Jim & May Ann Steinbeisser
Garry & Jan Steinley
Todd & Jennifer Steinley
Mark Stepan
Dean & Doris Steppler
Bonny Stevens
Reid & Marlene Stevens
Leon Stevenson
Trish Stevenson
Stockman Asset Management
Stockman Bank
Wendy Stockwell
Ella Stolen
Jim & Maxine Stoner
Emma Strand
LeRoy & Vicky Strasheim
Nate & Jen Strasheim
Bradley & Peggy Strupp
Heather Suko
Brent & Lauren Sukut
Jennifer Sult
Bob & Renee Sundheim
Mike Sundheim & Staci Miller
David & Terrie Sundheim
Tony & Donna Sundsted
Sunny’s Family Restaurant
Pearl Swank
Keegan Sweley
George & Doris Swenson
Buck & Kim Syth

Tap House
Kate Taubert
Ron & Shirley Taylor
Rockie & Pam Taylor
Violet Tharp
The Lodge at Lone Tree 

Creek
The Rush
Rene Thiel
Dwight & Diana Thiessen
Al & Sue Thiessen
Brittany Thogersen
Kathleen Thornton
Josi Tippett
TNT Well Servicing, Inc.
Mark & Melanie Tombre
Mervin & Ardys Torgerson
Carl Trebesch
Tri-County Implement, Inc.
Trifecta Home Center
Nick & Onalee Flynn
Larry & Cheryl Tveit
Larry & Lorraine Tveit, Sr.
Chris Twedt
Uintah Engineering & Land 

Surveying
Upper Missouri G&T
Mark & Robin Urlacher
Jake & Jackie Urlacher
Floyd & Kathy Usselman
Shane & Kim Usselman
Russ & Lori Utter
Eddy Vaira
Larry & Kathy Vaira
Daryl & Kimberlee Vaira
Vicki Vaira
Dick Vande Bossche
Greg Vannatta
Nico & Christa Veltman
Tony & Lisa Verschoot
Charlie & Nancy Verschoot
Dave & Vesta Verschoot
Tony & Sandy Vetter
VFW Auxiliary 4099
Jim & Loretta Vitt
Steven & Cynthia Vitt
Steve & Lynae Volk
Dennis Walla
Christopher Warren
Cory & Jean Washechek
Gary & Jackie Washechek
Stan & Erda Waters

Lindi Watkins
Grant & Lana Watson
Dorothy Weagel
Donna Webber
Mike & Rosemary Weber
Matt Weber
Art & Gen Weber
Jack & Jennifer Weiss
Dennis & Renita Welnel
Joann Weltikol
Holly Weninger
Connie Wentz
Cory Wersland
West Crane Irrigation District
Michelle Wheeler
Pat & Becky Wheeler
Rhonda Whited-Rupp
Patty & Alan Whitford
Wally & Shari Whitney
Joyce Wicorek
Lori & Al Wilhelm
Rich & Marilee Will
Coleen Williams
Neil & Joann Williams
Michael & Betty Williams
Curt Williams
Everett & Sharon Williams
Dave & Colleen Williams
Terry & Luanne Williams
Deb Winter
Christina Winters
Shanda Wittkopp
CL Wold
WolfTrax Broadcasting, LLC
Women of the Moose Sidney 

Chapter 761
Gerald & Ellen Wznick
XTO Energy Inc
Yellowstone Bank
Yellowstone Insurance 

Exchange, RRG
Loren “Bud” Young
Terry & Renae Young
Loren & Jacki Young
Delbert & Margo Zadow
Terri Zadow
Toni Zieske
Eileen Ziler
Clyde Zimmerman
Zion Lutheran Church

Christy Albin
Craig Brown
Sarah Byer
David Cunningham
Jessica Dunn
Peggy Errecart
Robert Fink
Judy Fladmo
Brenda Frank
Kay Fulkerson
Heather Glomb
Tyler Goss
Janet Haralson

Heather Heath
Mike Hellesvig
Kim Miller
Bonnie Milne
Mike Mohl
Lisa Morehouse
Nancy Obergfell
Lois Olson
Marilyn J. Olson
Kathy Petty
Gary Poff
Vanessa Pooch
Denise Prevette

Bob Propp
Sadie Ramage
Brian Rasmussen
Judy Reid
Kelly Reisig
Jennifer Roth
Melissa Roth
Megan Ryan
Karen Schledewitz
Kristy Schumacher
Janet Sergent
Jessica Sharbono
Gloria Sifuentes

Cindy Singer
Kathy Stephenson
Wendy Stockwell
Heather Suko
Mike Sundheim
Nicole Tihista
Marilyn Usselman
Larry & Kathy Vaira
Jason Wagner
Donna Webber
Joann Weltikol
Holly Weninger
Connie Wentz

Jessica Wiese
Colleen Williams
Deb Winter
Elizabeth Wright
Judy Wyman



Holiday Open House

Like a fine wine, this annual Gala event continues to get better with age.  
Over 300 guests arrived at the Richland County Events Center to eat, 
drink, and most importantly, support the Foundation for Community Care.  

Guests enjoyed 14 kinds of wine handpicked by Blue Rock Distributors, 
as well as a variety of food from local restaurants & catering companies.  

Nearly 50 spectacularly talented local artists donated one of a kind pieces 
to be auctioned off to benefit the Endowment fund and local healthcare 
across the county.  

The Extended Care facility at Sidney Health Center, formerly Richland 
Homes, was the featured location on the wine glasses.  Trisha Klempel, 
owner of Trisha Klempel Designs and native of Sidney, painted unique 
piece commissioned by the Wine & Food committee, and was auctioned 
to benefit ongoing renovations at Extended Care.

Thank you to all who celebrated with us on November 7th, we look for-
ward to seeing you next year!  

We have a day for giving thanks. We 
have two for getting deals. Now, we have 
#GivingTuesday, a global day dedicated to 
giving back. 

On Tuesday, December 1, 2015, charities, 
families, businesses, and students from 
around the world came together for one com-
mon purpose: to celebrate generosity and to 
give.

It’s a simple idea. Just find a way for your 
family, your community, your company or your organization 
to come together to give something more. Then tell every-
one you can about how you are giving. The Foundation 
for Community had 4 WONDERFUL community sponsors 

who stepped forward to match every dollar 
given on #GivingTuesday, raising more than 
$37,000 to benefit healthcare in Richland 
County.  

The giving spirit wasn’t kept to companies or 
even adults for that matter, as our youngest 
donor was little Madison.  At 10 years old she 
is setting an example on #GivingTuesday that 
giving can not only feel good, but be fun too!

On December 16th, 2015, you could hear the jolly words “HO HO HO” and 
“warm wishes” in the cold winter’s air coming from the Foundation for 
Community Care building.  As the Annual Holiday Open house party got on 
its merry old way, adults and children alike were in the holiday spirit with 
our two very special guests, Santa Claus and the Grinch.

It was the perfect mix of board members, staff, and members of our commu-
nity big and small sharing the evening.  Activities included everything from 
a coloring contest and milk and cookies to a scavenger hunt that kept the 
little tykes excited and running around finding the next clue. As for the jolly 
adults, there was plenty for them to do.  Twas a night of connecting with old 
friends and meeting new over good food and spirits. Oh what a night!

EVENTS
  Wine & Food 2015



Once again, the Richland Ranger 19-U Hockey Team put their 
sticks and skates to good use.  “Shut Out Cancer 2016” raised 
over $15,000 for the Cancer Center at Sidney Health Center.  

These ladies brought the community together under the roof of 
Ranger Arena on February 18th, as they faced the Dickinson 
Midgets and came out on top.  Hundreds of t-shirts support-
ing the cause were sold and proudly worn that night.  Suckers 
were sold at the junior high school throughout February 
because, let’s face it, cancer sucks!  

“We started Shut Out Cancer to help our own hockey families 
affected by cancer and to help out our new Cancer Center,” says team captain Bryana Christensen.  

This annual event demonstrates the team’s love for their sport, their community, dedication to their teammates, and commit-
ment to shutting out cancer.  Thank you to all who bought a sucker, t-shirt, silent auction basket, made a donation or spon-
sored this event.  See you next year.

Now in its fourth year, the Rockin’ Your Heart Cattlemen’s 
Ball has quickly become one of the area’s most anticipated 
events.  The MonDak Area Stockgrowers Association, in 
partnership with the Foundation for Community Care, “Rolled 
Out the Red Carpet” to raise over $50,000 at the dinner and 
dance held at the Richland County Event Center on Feb. 
20th, 2016.  Funds were raised through generous sponsor-
ships, ticket sales,  live auction, and raffle drawing.  The eve-
ning event drew 400 supporters. 

Organized by the MonDak Area Stockgrowers Association, 
the event emphasizes the importance of lean beef in a 
healthy diet and honors the Montana/North Dakota ranch-
ing community.   All proceeds benefit cardiac care at Sidney 

Health Center and scholar-
ships through the MonDak Area 
Stockgrowers Association.  The 
RodIron Grill served a mouth-
watering center cut sirloin dinner, 
topped off with an array of deli-
cious dessert selections provided 
by the Cattle-Ac Lounge. Guest 
speakers from both the Montana 
Beef Council and the Montana 
Department of Health & Human 
Services tied the event back to the larger picture of a heart 
healthy Richland County.  

At 8:30 p.m., Chancey Williams and the Younger Brothers 
Band took to the stage, performing a wide variety of popular 
pop, rock and country songs.  The band is an absolute crowd 
favorite, returning for the event for a second year in a row.  
Lead singer Chancey states, “The event is phenomenal, a 
great cause and a great group of people.  We love coming 
up here for this!” 9

“We started Shut Out Cancer to help our own hockey families 
affected by cancer and to help out our new Cancer Center,” 

says team captain Bryana Christensen.  

SHUT OUT CANCER

MonDak Area
Stockgrower’s

Association

Rockin'Your Heart
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OUR LEADERS

What do you like to do in your down-
time?  I like to golf, hike, and take part 
in many other outdoor activities.

What would you say is YOUR team?
I’ve been a huge fan of the Broncos my 
whole life.

What do you enjoy most about life 
right now?  I love everything that’s 
going on in my life.

What would be your dream job if you 
could do ANYTHING and get paid for 
it?  I would definitely play golf.

What are the first 2 words you think 
describe you? Honest and hard-work-
ing.

Why did you decide to serve on the 
Foundation Board of Directors?  
I really wanted to be more involved 
in our community, and serving on the 
Foundation Board of Directors seemed 
like a great way to do that.

Do you have a favorite movie or TV 
show?  “When I watch TV I mainly stick 
with ESPN.

What would you say is CONSTANTLY 
on your mind?  Both my family and my 
work. Those two things bring me a lot of 
joy.

If you had an extra hour every day, 
what would you do with it?  Without a 
doubt I’d spend it with my family.

What do you like to do in your down-
time?  Spending time with my son, 
Karsten, and my husband, Kjald, is the 
best part of my day.  Since I work at 
Stockman Bank and our family farms 
sugar beets and wheat near Savage, 
there isn’t a lot of down time.”

What do you enjoy most about life 
right now?  Karsten is just about 5 
years old.  I love watching him grow and 
learn. He loves the farm and he can 
name pretty much EVERYTHING on the 
farm.

Why did you decide to serve on the 
Foundation Board of Directors?
I first learned of the Foundation for 
Community Care through the Savage 
Manor where I serve on the board. 
The fact is that the Foundation was 
critical in keeping Savage Manor open. 
Two major projects were funded by 
the Foundation that allowed the resi-
dents there to continue a higher qual-
ity of life.   As my time on the Savage 
Manor board is coming to a close, I 

decided to pay it forward by being a 
part of the Foundation for Community 
Care and its board.  I strongly believe 
that the Foundation for Community 
Care is a very critical part of our com-
munity.  Leonard Odenbach, my 
husband’s grandfather, was one of 
the Foundation’s founding fathers.  
There isn’t a family meal or a holiday 
that Leonard doesn’t speak of the 
Foundation.

Do you have a favorite movie or TV 
show?  Karsten loves Mickey Mouse 
Clubhouse and Jake and The Neverland 
Pirates, which is pretty much all I watch 
when we have time!

What would you say is CONSTANTLY 
on your mind?  I like to think about 
what Karsten will become.  I’m pretty 
sure he’ll be a farmer.

If you had an extra hour every 
day, what would you do with it?  
Sometimes, I’d like to just take a nap!

In January 2016 the Foundation welcomed two new members to our volunteer 
board; Dana Jonsson, VP, Ag Loan Officer at Stockman Bank, and David Williams, 
Owner, Richland Pump & Supply.  They each took some time to chat with staff 
members with Dain & Lori to share a bit of info on their lives and what brought them 
to the Foundation for Community Care.

Dana Jonsson

David Williams



While dreaming, a man found himself 
looking upon his own funeral.  He saw 
family and friends weeping the loss of 
him.  Inside himself, he felt compelled to 
search the crowd for the perfect voice to 
put his body to rest.  Who could sing in 
the midst of this sadness?  Who knew 
his favorite hymns?  Upon his waking, 
he told his wife of his dream.  Together 
they made decisions to ensure their 
final wishes were taken care of ahead 
of time.  It was a great weight lifted for 
them both knowing all the stresses of 
them leaving this earth would be decided 
and not a burden for those they left 
behind.

Many people put off writing a Will 
because they believe it will be costly or 
difficult, that it is unnecessary because 
their possessions will automatically pass 
to their spouse or children, or simply to 
avoid thinking about their own death. But 
writing a Will is critically important for all 
adults regardless of wealth, marital 
status, or age. A Will allows you to:

• Ensure that your possessions will be 
distributed as you wish. If you die 

	 without a Will, the law decides how 
your estate will be distributed. Although 
some property will automatically be 
passed to a spouse or children, exact 
distribution depends on the value of 

the property and the terms of title 
deeds. A Will is the only way to ensure 
that your wishes will be carried out.

• Appoint and outline powers of an 
Executor and/or Trustee. Writing a Will 
allows you to decide who will oversee 
and manage distribution of your estate. 
Designating a trustworthy and impartial 
Executor provides peace of mind that 
the terms of your Will will be honored. 

• Appoint a guardian for minor children. 
Your Will serves as the legal guiding 
document for care of minor children in 
the event of the death of both parents

• Specify funeral wishes. Specifying your 
funeral wishes in your Will reduces 
stress for loved ones and ensures your 
body will treated in the way you desire 
(e.g. burial vs. cremation).

• Expedite the legal process. It is 
	 generally faster and less costly to 

settle an estate with a valid Will. 
Reducing legal fees protects the value 
of your property and savings to be 
passed to beneficiaries.

• Reduce stress and heartache for loved 
ones. A Will that clearly outlines your 
wishes for funeral arrangements and 
property distribution will reduce 

	

confusion and family disagreements 
during a stressful and emotionally 

	 difficult time.

Most people don’t realize that planning 
and preparing a Will can be quite simple.  
Whether you chose to do it yourself or 
consult an attorney for additional guid-
ance, writing your Will is a necessary 
and important step.  

At the Foundation for Community Care, 
we can help you take the first steps in 
planning for the future.

Charitable Giving
How’s Your Will Power?

You are not too
young to need
a will or trust.

Melissa Boyer
Planned Giving Officer
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Technology is changing the world around us 
— sometimes in subtle ways and sometimes 
in very dramatic ways. Retail chains & compa-
nies are figuring out how to best use the latest 
technology to sell products and services, it’s no 
different for nonprofits. Technology is causing 
an ongoing transformation in the world around 
us, from the way supporters engage with their 
favorite nonprofits to the way organizations fun-
draise, market, and manage information, and 
this trend will only continue to evolve in 2016. 
Think back ten years ago, even five years ago 
— how different is technology now compared to 
then? It’s pretty dramatic. 

In 2016, tremendous opportunities exist for non-
profit organizations to use technology to deliver 
on their missions in a very effective way. The 
Foundation for Community Care is poised to 
increasingly utilize technology this year to com-
municate with donors and make it even easier 
to support healthcare in Richland County.

Mobile: Communication through a 
mobile platform is quickly becoming an 
ESSENTIAL part of how we engage our 
donors.  Nearly half of all emails are 
now read on mobile devices, they are 

quickly becoming the only way our supporters 
communicate and engage in our mission.  The 
Foundation currently uses a text-to-give func-
tion, and is looking to expand to move opportu-
nities at events in 2016.

Social Media: Social networks are the 
communication channel of choice for 
younger generations of givers.  The 

Foundation communicates through Facebook, 
LinkedIn, Twitter, as well as a monthly 
Executive Director blog on WordPress.  Each of 
these media platforms work nearly seamlessly 
together and enable peer-to-peer and direct 
communication with supporters.  

Online Shopping: If you use services 
like E-Bay, PayPal, Amazon and Yahoo 
when shopping online, you can help 
non-profits raise funds without doing a 

thing.  Each of these organizations, and many 
more, donate a percentage of your purchase 
to the charitable organization of your choice.  
Simply use each platform like you usually 
would, then search for your favorite organization 
at check out.  The Foundation is currently 
set up to accept donations through 
www.amazonsmile.com.

Web based data: GuideStar 
International is building a global 
network of national online services 
that provide the public convenient 

access to profiles of nonprofit organizations. 
These “GuideStar” services enable organiza-
tions to communicate their work and achieve-
ments effectively and efficiently to national and 
international audiences. The information for 
GuideStar profiles is derived from official sourc-
es such as the annual report and tax forms, 
as well as information submitted directly online 
to the GuideStar service by the organizations 
themselves. Search for the Foundation 
for Community Care of Richland County on 
www.guidestar.org for an in-depth look at our 
operations and budget.

From the director


